
Minutes of the


ESCOP CAC Conference Call


June 5, 2006


3:00 PM (CST)

1)
The CAC conference call was called to order and opening remarks were made by 

Alfred L. Parks, ESCOP Chair; May 1st minutes and today’s agenda were approved.
Participants were as follows:

Sam Donald


Daryl Lund

Eric Young


Mike Harrington

Ron Pardini


Leroy Daugherty

Alfred L. Parks

Ruby Mize (for Tom Fretz)

2)
ESCOP and Joint COPs Meetings-

There were discussions of draft agendas that have been circulated.  It was noted that there needs to be some communication with ECOP regarding the Joint ESCOP/ECOP meeting; Eric Young agreed to do this.
3)
BAA-Policy Board Action (BRT change)

Eric Young reported that there was nothing new to report (note: see minutes of May 1st CAC Conference call).  However, he briefly mentioned actions that have taken place in regards to changes at the BRT and that a RFP for a new BRT would be ready for the Joint COPs meetings.

4)
BAC Report -

a) Charge from BAA-Policy Board (BRT change) - nothing else to report other          than Fred H. now works for Cornerstone, the current BRT. 

b) Federal Budgets - 

    Daryl Lund reported that ESCOP budget priorities have been sent to the BAC.

c) Hatch/CSREES Task Force Report -

Mike Harrington reported that there had been a face-to-face meeting about two weeks ago; and that there has been a series of conference calls regarding the RFA.  Pertinent NMISS data for three years will be used where appropriate.

5)
Standing Committees Reports -

a)  Budget & Legislative -

     Leroy Daugherty indicated that there was nothing to report that hasn’t already       been discussed previously.

b) Communications and Marketing -

     Ruby Mize reported for Tom Fretz that there had been a meeting on May 23rd   of the Committee and that they had worked on a logo for the ESS.  They also      indicated that the Committee wanted to encourage ESCOP to continue its      support of Ag Day on Capitol Hill activities.  Additionally, two recommendations, one dealing with the Ag Day issue and the other with an ESCOP marketing plan;

(i) ESCOP should continue to encourage the system to conduct a survey of the Ag Science on the Hill to determine if there is a positive cost benefit associated with this activity.  The survey should include the institutions that participated in the exhibit and the attendees.  The committee also reiterated its earlier recommendation to focus the exhibit around a theme. For next year, the committee recommends the theme to be “Protecting the Homeland”.  

(ii) The committee will submit a proposal for consideration by ESCOP for a minimal funding support to initiate activities in developing a Strategic Communication and Marketing Plan for ESCOP.  The committee will recommend hiring professional help to develop the outline along with a full cost estimate. 

The minutes of the committee’s meeting will be posted on the ESCOP website.   

c) Science and Technology -

    Eric Young reported for the Committee and referred attention to an email that       had been circulated regarding NRI priorities.  Additionally, Eric discussed             printing of the 2006 update of the Science Roadmap for Agriculture brochure at     a cost of less than $2/copy for 500 copies; 100-150 copies will be distributed at     the Joint COPs meeting; and the document will be distributed as a PDF to all        as appropriate.

6)
ESS/SAES/ARD Workshop -

Ron Paradini reported that plans are well underway regarding the 2006 ESS/SAES/ARD Workshop scheduled for September 24-27, 2006 in Lake Tahoe, NV.  He reported that registration, hotel, and related information (including the proposed agenda) could be found at www.ag.unr.edu/naes/2006.htm as well as in the ESCOP Workroom.

7)
Future CAC Conference Calls -

Sam Donald reported that he would be retiring on June 30, 2006.  However, he would continue to be on the CAC Conference calls for July, August and September.

8)
Other Activities -

a) CREATE-21 - Mike Harrington and Daryl Lund gave a detailed update on CREATE-21.  They reported that each Regional group (including ESCOP) had been requested to weigh in on this by June 16th .  It was noted that most groups had already met or would be meeting soon, and the responses to date seem to be positive.  Whether USDA is on board is still an unanswered question; ARS is having issues with the funding. 

